Meeting Report

Gas Detector Project Technical Committee 

January 24-25, 2007 

Last meeting of this PTC was held in October 2001.

ABYC A-24, CO Detectors
1. General discussion on whether the ABYC standard should include and list all the testing requirements of the UL 2034 (CO Detector testing requirements) or just reference the UL standard.  Certification to the requirements of UL 2034 is already referenced in A-24.  The PTC decided to use and reference the UL standard rather than to rewrite A-24 to include the specifics of the UL standard. 
2. Detectors shall be certified by an independent third party to meet the requirements of UL 2034 along with the UL Marine Supplement (Section 72.A) and shall be marked accordingly. 
3. Detectors shall be designed and marked to be drip proof or watertight. 
4. Edited out all requirements that are redundant with UL 2034.
5. Revised the Beta curve, Figure 1, to illustrate the 2.5% minimum COHb level.
6. The boat manufacturer shall provide instructions in the operator’s manual on how to respond to a CO alarm.
7. Added additional marking requirements for the detector.
8. Next Action: Consensus Ballot
ABYC A-14, Gas and Propane Detection Systems

1. Gas Detectors mounted in engine spaces shall be oriented so that the flow of air in the compartment is toward the sensor.

2. A visible warning shall appear, and an audible indication shall be readily heard, at the helm for gas detectors, and at the galley for a propane detector.  The detectors shall be suitably marked.
3. Some editorial revisions.
4. Next Action: Consensus ballot.
ABYC Smoke Detector Standard Report
1. Miles Beam, ABYC consultant, presented a paper on the development of possible smoke detector standard.  NFPA 302 requires a smoke detector on board boats over 26 feet with accommodation compartments, but there is currently no marine smoke detector test standard, nor are there any marine smoke detectors listed at UL.  Boat accident statistics says that there are about 2 ½ deaths a year due to smoke inhalation.  However, there is a high number of boat fires in marinas, mostly due to faulty heaters or faulty electrical systems.  Development of a marine standard is a complex process which requires expertise in sensors, alarms, systems and both single and multiple stage devises.
2. PTC may want to look at writing a standard without setting a smoke detector use requirement.  There may be issues with the currently available smoke sensor in the marine environment.  A technical information report may be a good start.
3.  A subcommittee was formed to look at all aspects of smoke detection on boats and report back to the PTC at IBEX on recommendations for a scope of a possible smoke detector standard.
New Future Business
1. Do we need additional CO detector testing to verify that a CO detector is actually working?  A consumer friendly test is needed.
2. Need to study ways to prevent people from disabling alarms when they are sounding.  Is education the key?  If the device were giving more information such as CO level, would that slow down consumers from disabling the device?
3. Looking for a new chair for the PTC.

4. The PTC was briefed on the status of the New Work Item for an ISO standard for CO detectors.  This NWI was proposed by NMMA.  The NWI is now in vote.  If accepted, the PTC will be solicited for US working group experts.   

The next meeting is at the call of the chair, possibly at IBEX or at a conference call.
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